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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

_____________________________________________________________

TO THE ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

ON Tuesday, 22nd April, 2003

_____________________________________________________________

TITLE: Bulk Refuse 
_____________________________________________________________

RECOMMENDATIONS: That the report is noted

_____________________________________________________________

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: At the meeting of the Budget Committee held on 4th February, 2003 it was resolved: “THAT the Environmental Scrutiny Committee be requested to look into the cost and revenue income derived from the operation of the bulk refuse collection service and also the cost associated with fly tipping, and that Councillor Boyd be invited to the meeting of the Scrutiny Committee when the matter is considered.

This report outlines the current position
_____________________________________________________________

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Nil

_____________________________________________________________

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: The subsequent change of policy following the setting of the charge considered the risk inherent in the development and implementation of a charging policy. 

_____________________________________________________________

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: Income received from service requests

_____________________________________________________________

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Not applicable, the levying of a charge is within legislation
_____________________________________________________________

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: The determination of a charging policy was established with appropriate levels of financial advice sought.

_____________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER: Malcolm Thorpe 0161 925 1001

_____________________________________________________________

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) All Wards
_____________________________________________________________

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Budget Monitoring, Budget Strategy, Environmental Strategy, Waste Management

DETAILS: Report attached

Bulk Refuse 

Background

At the meeting of the Budget Committee held on 4th February, 2003 it was resolved: “THAT the Environmental Scrutiny Committee be requested to look into the cost and revenue income derived from the operation of the bulk refuse collection service and also the cost associated with fly tipping, and that Councillor Boyd be invited to the meeting of the Scrutiny Committee when the matter is considered.

Introduction

The introduction of charges for the removal of bulk waste, without exemption, was introduced with affect from the 1st April 2002 as part of the budget process. The across the board charge was set in order that an increase in income was received on an annual basis from this charge and the implementation of a charge for clinical waste collections, predominantly from commercial outlets, at a projected gross level of £49,000.

Post 1st April 2002 the Directorate received numerous member and community representations with regards to the charges levied against those allegedly least able to pay. This lead to a review of the charging policy in that from the 15th May 2002, when Councillor Lancaster advised the City Council, that persons in receipt of state retirement pension and Council Tax and/or Housing Benefit would be exempt from the charge. Any shortfall of projected income would be made good corporately.

Current Income Position

It is worthy of comment, at this stage, that there has been no income from clinical waste as all commercial clients withdrew from the service on the levy of the charge. Therefore the table below and income derived only relates to bulk collections. The table clearly shows that across regeneration areas, where dedicated crews are employed from external funding mechanisms, and in line with the May 2002 policy change, there are 1212 jobs exempt from payment, which have a non-receipted income value of £19392.

The actual income received from some 1808 jobs is £28923. Projected to year end this could equate to £31820, against a cumulative income target of £49,000, leaving a deficit to be funded corporately of £17180.

In relation to the period 1st April 2002 to 23rd February 2003 the position is as follows:

	Service Type
	No. of Jobs
	Charge

£
	Potential / Actual Income

£

	NDC ( Kersal + Charlestown )
	93
	Nil
	1488

	SRB2 (Broughton)
	213
	Nil
	3408

	SRB5 (Langworthy / Seedley )
	111
	Nil
	1776

	Free Collections ( All other Areas )
	795
	Nil
	12720

	Total Non-Chargeable Jobs
	1212
	Nil
	19392

	Chargeable Jobs
	1808
	28928
	28928


Bulk Waste and Fly tipping Requests for service

The comparative position, for the period 1st April to 23rd February, in relation to Service requests for the removal of bulk waste and flytipping for the financial years 2001/2002 and 2002/2003 are as follows:

	Service Type
	2001/2002
	2002/2003
	% Variance

	Bulk Waste
	7416
	4104
	-44.66%

	Fly tipping
	3163
	3661
	+15.74


It is evident from the two tables above that 3020 jobs resulted from 4104 service requests / enquiries for the removal of bulk waste, a difference of 1084 requests not pursued by the public. However this compares favourably as only 498 more fly tipping incidents occurred. 

Service Costs

The bulk collection service is integrated within the Refuse Collection service. This service, following the Best value Review of Streetcare, contributed annual savings of £150,000. Therefore no costs can be derived for solely bulk waste as this waste stream is integrated into the domestic stream, however overall the cost of the total refuse collection service is substantially less and the linkage of bulk to the normal service was commended by the Best Value Inspectors as a value for money approach.
